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Presidentôs Message 

Pat Stenback  
  
Happy New Year to all.  I hope 2016 will bring you happiness.  We do have members who are 
facing challenges, so drop a card or phone them.  Let them know you care. 
 
Shirley Garrett -Robinson bid us farewell in December.  She was a Charter Member/Lifetime 
Member.  I was fortunate to know Shirley because of bridge.  She was an excellent bridge player 
and I learned a lot from her.  I also saw her in church every Sunday.  She will be missed by 
many. 
 
Thank you to those of you who donated new childrenôs books for children who 
do not have books in their homes.  I presented Denise Kittelson, school liaison 
for children without homes, with 179 books.  Needless to say, she was thrilled.  
 
Remember to attend committee meetings and support the women who take the time to organize 
them and work hard to help in our community.  Go to whichever committee(s) meetings you 
care about.  You will find yourself making closer friends.   If you are interested in working on the 
Board for next year, please let Katherine Van Dell or me know of your interest.  Be brave.  Step 
up to the task.  It is a lot of fun. 
 
Our beautiful Christmas House 2015 is over.  Thanks again to all who worked so hard to make it 
a wonderful time.  You all ñsteppedò into Christmas and did a fantastic job.  Now it is onward to 
Christmas House 2016 and ñTraditions.ò   
 
Want to have some fun?  At the February General Membership meeting we will do a quick 
fundraiser called ñBucks for Bags.ò  Some of you have heavy purses.  You might clean them out 
before February...or not.  The proceeds will go to GFWC-Wyoming.   (See more info ... page 11) 
 

The kindest word in all the world i s the unkind word unsaid.  
Anonymous 
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Needs, Inc. ñCan Manò Program 
 

Charlene Baktamarian (aka Mrs. Peanut) 
 

Please bring your donations of peanut butter and  jelly to t he 
January General Membership meeting. 
 
 
 

 
 

First Vice-President 
Katherine Van Dell  
 

January's General Membership meeting features Debra Lee speaking to "Women of War: Courage, 

Resilience, Forgiveness." The presentation promises to be enlightening and educational. 
 

February's General Membership meeting will feature Lou Ann Montgomery.  Ms. 

Montgomery's presentation will be "Heart Health for Women ïPrevention is Key!"  

February is National Women's Heart Health Month and Ms. Montgomery will give 

suggestions and tips on how we can improve our health and health care. She will bring 

pamphlets to the meeting, so please be sure you take one home. Ms. Montgomery is a 

sister of WCLC member Connie Glassman. 
 
 
 

Second Vice-President 
Patti  Reese 
 

See you at the January General Membership meeting! 
January 13, 2016 - Holiday Inn  ($17) 

11:30 a.m. Social; 12:00 noon Lunch, Meeting , and Program 

 
 
 

Community Service Program Committee Reports  
 

 

Art s Community Service Program  

Shelley Herr, Chair 
Marilyn Palmer, Co-Chair 
 
At the Civic Center:  There will be two performances of the ballet "Cinderella;" one on Friday, Jan. 15, at 7:00 
p.m., and one on Saturday, Jan. 16, at 2:00 p.m.  On Saturday, Jan. 23, at 7:30 p.m., will be the Broadway 
Show, "The Producers."  The Cheyenne Symphony presents "Firebird," Saturday, Jan. 30, 7:30 p.m.  Tuesday, 
Feb. 2, at 7:30 p.m., will be the return of "Riverdance," always a crowd pleaser.   
 
March is the annual "Marilyn, Linda , and Friends" art show at the Civic Center and we invite anyone who 
would like to enter the show to contact Linda Gregory at 634-9139, or by e-mail, 
lindagregory2012@gmail.com; Marilyn Palm er at 630-7106, or by e-mail, Marilynsagebrush@q.com;  or Vicki 
Wilkins at the Civic Center, 637-6363, or by e-mail, Cheyenneciviccenter.org.  Entry forms are also available at 
the Box Office at the Civic Center. 
 
 

mailto:lindagregory2012@gmail.com
mailto:Marilynsagebrush@q.com
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Community Grant Committee  (CGC) 
Nancy Kaufman, Chair 
 
Mark Your Calendars!  
 
The Community Grant  Committee (formerly CIP) will meet to review 

applications on Frida y, February 5, at the Westgate Clubhouse beginning at 12 

noon.  Lunch will be provided , but please bring your own beverages.  The goal 

of this meeting is to select which organizations we would like to hear 

presentations from and select a date for that.  ALL Civic League members are 

welcome and you do NOT need to attend this meeting in order to vote for CGC 

grant allocations.  However, you will need to hear all presentations at the next 

meeting (date to be announced) in order to vote for CGC grant allocations.  We 

look forward to seeing you! 

 
The grant application, which includes an explanation of the process, is available on the WCLC 
website:  http://www.womenscivicleaguecheyenne.org   --  Click on ñChristmas Houseò 

 

To be considered, grant applications must  be postmarked no later than January 31, 2016 . 

 
Education Community Service 
Program Subcommittee  

Phyllis Salzburg, Chair 
Ann Norwood, Co-Chair 
 
Do you know any high school graduating seniors who plan to attend UW, or a Wyoming college or 

technical school?  If you do, be sure to tell them about the WCLC scholarships application, available on 

our website.  Deadline for application is March 15. 

 
WCLC Website: 

www.womenscivicleaguecheyenne.org 
Select ñScholarshipsò 

 
Military Outreach Subcommittee  

Flo Beville, Chair 
Mary Lee Dixon, Co-Chair 
 
We hope everyone had a very Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!  We continued to support our 
community in December, by contributing cash donations to both the Air National Guard and Army 
National Guard ANGELGuard Tree programs for Christmas gifts for Guard families.  
 
The first "face" meeting of the committee will be held immediately following the General Membership 
meeting on January 13 at the Holiday Inn.  If you are not listed as a committee member, but are 
interested in attending, you are most welcome.  We will be discussing events/causes for  which we can 
support Military personnel in the Jan -May timeframe.  
 
 
 

http://www.womenscivicleaguecheyenne.org/
http://www.womenscivicleaguecheyenne.org/
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Senior Services Subcommittee 

Marsha Temte, Chair 
 

Senior Services will be meeting at Barnes & Noble at 1:00 p.m. on January 20. 
 

Also, we are collecting DVD's and paperback books to donate to Cheyenne nursing homes.  If you have 
read a good book or watched a movie too many times, nursing home residents will be sure to enjoy them.  
Please bring donations to the General Membership meetings in January and February.  Letôs bring some 
smiles to those in the nursing homes.  Thank you! 

 
Special Needs Subcommittee 
Heather Dodson, Chair 
Lucy Russell, Co-Chair 
 

Special Needs will be meeting on January 20 at the Laramie County Library at noon.  We are looking for 
projects.  Please Contact Lucy Russell or Heather Dodson if you have any ideas.  Please plan to attend our 
meeting or contact us with your ideas. 

 
Youth and Family Services Subcommittee 

Connie Glassman, Chair 
Linda Borchert, Co-Chair 
 

The committee did not meet in Dec ember even though there were several items to 
be considered.  Therefore, Youth and Family Services will meet Wednesday, 
January 13, at 11:15 a.m., just prior to the General Membership meeting at the 
Holiday Inn.  The meeting will be very brief, but we do need to make decisions regarding the 
Unaccompanied Youth Initiative (how we can assist with the new home), Holly's Pillows for CASA 
children, and the Botanical Gardens fountain.    
 

All WCLC members are invited to join us. Please plan to arrive by 11:15 for this short meeting and enjoy 
socializing afterward!  Looking forward to seeing you!  

 
Womenôs Issues Subcommittee 

Trish Peoples, Chair 
 

Women's Issues will meet at 10:30 a.m. in the Holiday Inn restaurant (prior to the General Membership 
meeting). 
 

Everyone, please remember Women's Issues is collecting items for the homeless at  the January 
meeting .  There is a long list of items to choose from: 
 
Comea House is planning to open its new Women's Dormitory in January. They need twin sheets, 
pillowcases, and blankets.  
 
The Coalition  for  the Homeless has the following needs: coffee, oatmeal, tuna or chicken salad kits, cups 
of soup, cups of noodles, microwaveable individual meals, snacks, napkins, paper towels, paper plates, 
toilet paper, Clorox, Lysol, laundry d etergent, dish soap, camping gear, pens with black or blue ink, 
toothbrushes, toothpaste, reading glasses, disposable razors, foot powder, feminine hygiene products, 
deodorant, combs, brushes, Band-Aids, stamps, art supplies, and old neckties (to tie sleeping bags 
together).  
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If you would like Trish to pick up items rather than you bringing them to the meeting, let her know:  
Trish Peoples (805) 757-2125  
 
On December 15, Teresa Kunkel and Earleen Weaver met with Shelley and Gloria at LifeChoice 
Pregnancy Care Center to discuss scheduling churches in the Cheyenne area that have agreed to 
participate in the Pack óNô Play Project.  This project consists of delivering a Pack óNô Play to a specific 
church for one month.  During that month  they receive donations for the óMommy Boutiqueô at Life 
Choice.  At the Boutique, parents can shop for items with ñMommy Bucksò that they earn by going to 
parenting classes.  There are numerous items to choose from; clothing, diapers, car seats, strollers, etc. 
and things for t he mothers and fathers as well.  Each month donations will be delivered to LifeChoice.  
Teresa has worked very hard scheduling the year for the Pack óNô Play, but they still have a few open 
months.  If at any time throughout the year you would like to make a donation to LifeChoice, and need a 
list of needed items, or if you would like to sign up your church for the Pack óNô Play, please contact 
Teresa, campkk@gmail.com, or Earleen, eweave_2000@yahoo.com. 
 
Happy New Year 2016! 
 
 

Corresponding Secretary  

Barb Kuzma 
 

Cards sent to WCLC members during the month of December: 
 

Trish Palluck Congratulations!  Retirement  
Trudy Clarke Sympathy Mother -in-Law Died 
Jane Uchner Get Well Soon  
Esther Clay Get Well Soon  
Brenda Cole Sympathy Husband Died 
Family of Shirley 
Garrett -Robinson 

Sympathy Shirley died on 12/23/15 

   

A $50 donation was sent to the Cheyenne 
Botanical Gardens in memory of Shirley 

 
Remember!  E-mail or call Barb Kuzma any time a member 

should receive a card from Womenôs Civic Leagueéfor any reason. 
E-mail:  kuz001@aol.com    Cell phone: 630-1070 

 

 
Card supplies are LOW!!!  

Anniversary, Get Well, Sympathy, Congratulations, and Blank Cards are needed! 
Please give card donations to Barb Kuzma at the January General Membership meeting. 

 
 

 

 
 

 
Words to Live By  

 

"Try to be a rainbow in somebody's cloud" - Maya Angelou 
 

(Borrowed from  Flo Beville e-mail)  

 
 

mailto:campkk@gmail.com
mailto:eweave_2000@yahoo.com
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Christmas House 
Nancy Kaufman, Karen Kent, Tandie Opsal, Chairwomen 

 

Traditions  
 
What is it about the Christmas holidays that you and your family look fo rward to each year?  Is it the 
"reason for the season," hot cocoa or eggnog, candy canes, stockings hung by the fire?  Whatever it is, 
thatôs what we, as your Christmas House chairs, would like to celebrate.  If you celebrate it, you can be 
sure there are other members of our community that celebrate for the same reason. 
 

And we  hav e begun our plans for next year!  
 
With that in mind , we need lots and lots of room chairs/co-chairs.  We are looking 
for volunteersðeven if you don't want to be in charge, but have a special idea or 
talent (Old world Santaôs, nativity scenes, advent calendars, etc.).  We have 
already received numerous outstanding ideas; we just need help in implementing 
them.  There will be room for everyone's Traditions . 
 
We have a very special reward for all of our room chairs.  Please feel free to call 
any one of us to volunteer to choose your own very special room.  We are bringing 
back the children's room and the pet room and would like someone who is 
passionate about either to chair those rooms.  We have a lot of our newer 
members who want to get involved but do not feel comfortable diving in head 
first!  
 

In closing we would like to say: 
 

To our seasoned members - Remember!! 
To our newer members - Imagine!!  

 
ESO Book Club 
Lucy Russell, Chair 

 

The next Book Club meeting will be on January 18 at 9:15 a.m. at Barnes & Noble  The book we will be 

reading is ñBel Cantoò by Ann Patchett.  We hope that more members will be able to attend and take part 

in the discussions. 

 

In the meantime, be sure to fill out the report sheets for books that you have read.  You may give them to 

Lucy Russell or Heather Dodson at the General Membership meeting on Wednesday or you may e-mail 

them to Lucy Russell:  lucyrussell925@gmail.com.  We know that many of you read a lot of books, and we 

would appreciate your completed reports so that our club can receive credit.  You can count magazines, 

text books, really any reading material.  I look forward to receiving many book reports in the future and 

hope that many can attend our next book discussion. 

 

mailto:lucyrussell925@gmail.com
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GFWC-Wyoming  
Ann Adragna Norwood, GFWC-W President 
 

 
Serving as the state president of the General Federation of Womenôs Clubs in Wyoming (GFWC-W), 

along with Pat Stenback, serving as the president of Womenôs Civic League of Cheyenne (WCLC), we are 

excited to announce that it is our plan to continue to build and grow the Juniorettes Club.  We are  also 

pleased to announce that we now have two outstanding women who will be Co-Chairwomen and advisors 

for this group on a regular basis.  In fact, one of these ladies is a wonderful individual who helped start 

this group when she served as the WCLC club president.  Yes, the excitement and suspense is building!  

This group will continue to thrive as in the past with the joint leadership of these two ladies, as well as the 

ongoing support of the WCLC President and Board, GFWC-W State President and officers, and many 

interested members! 

 

The Juniorettes Club has been an outstanding club of whom we are all very proud!  Their contributions to 

the community, youthful enthusiasm, and positive spirit all stand to be highly praised.  Our goal is to 

continue this wonderful organization, promoting volunteerism, camaraderie, and friendship, and the 

spirit of fun!  Additionally, we now have access to a clubhouse in which monthly meetings can be held, a 

very qualified Treasurer, and many exciting plans for the future.  W e will NOT be collecting any dues for 

this current year.   

 

An organizational meeting will be held at the Westgate Community Clubhouse on Sunday, January 17, 

from 3-5 p.m.  Once plans are finalized, we will be delighted to introduce our two new co-chairwomen at 

the Juniorettes meeting and to our WCLC membership! 

 

Both Pat Stenback and I would love to hear from any members who are interested in being involved and 

assisting with this club in any manner!  We invite you to attend the meeting , if possible.  We are also 

asking all members to share this information with young ladies , ages 10 through 17, who may be 

interested in becoming a member of Juniorette s.  Please speak with any individual (your children, their 

friends, grandchildren, neighborhood children , etc.) who may be interested in becoming a member. 

 

Should you have questions or need additional information, please do not hesitate to contact Pat Stenback 

at 638-8268 or Ann Norwood at 630-1417. 

 

 

Member Yearbooks 
Trish Peoples, Chair 

 
 

Yearbook Updates  
Yearbook Section Name & Page # Update 
Active Members Denise Hensley, 51 Remove name - resignation in good standing 
Associate Members Shirley Robinson, 73 Deceased (December 23, 2015) 
Member Birthdays Sandra Stewart, 37 

(white pages-back of book) 
Add: September 2 

 

Need a Yearbook update included in the next issue of Kaleidoscope?  
E-mail Joyce.Bailey33@gmail.com   
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Wander through Way Back  
 

Joyce Bailey, Historian  
 

 
I find it interesting that an article 
written 40 years ago is still 
representative of the impact 
Womenôs Civic League has on our 
community today.  
 

Our dear friend, Shirley Flynn, 

passed away in 2013, so for those of 

you who did not have the pleasure 

of knowing Shirley, she is the one on 

the right  in the newspaper article. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Shirley Flynn  

Goneébut never forgotten  
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In Memory of Shirley Garrett -Robinson 
WCLC Charter Member  

 

Shirley Jane Garrett-Robinson, 90, of Cheyenne passed away in peace on 
December 23, 2015. She was an extraordinary person, with a life purpose of 
helping and giving strength to others.  May her memory be eternal. 
  
Shirley was born February 16, 1925, in Sheridan, Wyoming, to Howard and 
Evelyn (Walvoord) Beyer. Gifted and hardworking, at age 17 she graduated 
from Sheridan High School in 1942. She then attended the University of 
Wyoming becoming a member of the Delta Delta Delta sorority and remaining 
a lifetime member of the Alumni Association.  
 
Shirley married Elmer F. Garrett of Cheyenne on February 8, 1947. Together, 
they built Garrett Realty Company. They became and remained very active in 
the Cheyenne community. She focused her interests on her family first and 

giving back to the community. Shirley dedicated herself to organizations including raising funds for the 
YMCA building drive and serving as a team captain for DePaul Hospital and United Fund. She served as 
president of these various organizations: Womenôs Civic League (and Charter Life Member), Chapter 2 
PEO, Tri Delta Alumnae Group, Questers Chapter 547. She was a 60-Year Member of OES. She enjoyed 
life with Elmer for over thirty -four years until his untimely passing in 1982.  
 
In  1987, life blessed Shirley with love again and she remarried to Ralph T. Robinson. The two spent their 
winters in Mesa, Arizona, golfing at Fountain of the Sun Golf Club, and traveling here and abroad. They 
were active members of the Church of the Masters in Mesa. Committed to helping the community, they 
supported the UW Presidentôs Society, United Medical Center, Laramie County Library and the Cheyenne 
Botanic Gardens. 
 
Shirley avidly played bridge to the end. She played competitive golf, traveled extensively, and painted 
water colors. Throughout she actively served the First Presbyterian Church of Cheyenne though its 
various committees and as President of the Womenôs Association. 
 
Shirley was a mother, grandmother, and great grandmotherðthe matriarch of h er family. She is survived 
by many family members: son, Glen Garrett (Susan); grandchildren, Bethany Garrett, Margaret Leever 
(Scott), and Tyler Garrett (Alexis); great -grandchildren, Bo Leever, Miles Leever, Genevieve Garrett and 
Jackson Garrett; step-daughters, Elinor Jane Ingram and Julie Robinson Kozisek; and step-
grandchildren, Thomas Ingram, Daisy Ingram, Scott Kosizek and Kayla Kozisek. They are all so blessed 
to have had her in their lives. 
 
She was preceded in death by her parents, Howard and Evelyn Beyer; her first husband, Elmer Garrett; 
her second husband, Ralph Robinson; and her son, Larry Robert Garrett who passed on July 17, 2010. 
 
In lieu of flowers, memorials may be made to the Cheyenne Animal Shelter or the Cheyenne Botanic 
Gardens. 
 
Visitation will be held on December 28th from 12:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. at the Schrader, Aragon and 
Jacoby Funeral Home. 
 
A memory service will be celebrated at 11:00 a.m. on Tuesday, December 29th at the First Presbyterian 
Church of Cheyenne.  
 

Obituary and photo  courtesy of Schrader, Aragon and Jacoby Funeral Home 
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Featured Recipe 
 

 

Home made Buttermilk Ranch Dip and Salad Dressing Mix  
  
½ cup dry buttermilk powder  
1 Tbsp dried parsley 
½ tsp dried dill weed  
1 tsp onion powder 
1 tsp dried onion flakes 
1 tsp salt 
1 tsp garlic powder 
2 Tbsp portabella dried mushrooms  pieces 
 

1 tsp garlic salt 
¼ tsp ground pepper 
½ tsp sugar 
 
Additional ingredients:  
1 tsp dried parsley 
½  tsp dried dill weed 
 

 
Add all ingredient s except the additional parsley and dill weed to your blender.  Blend until a nice 
powder.  Hand mix in the additional  parsley and dill weed so that the mix has some visible herbs.  Store 
dry mix in an air -tight container or jar in your pantry for 2 -3 months or in the freezer for 6 months or 
longer. 
 
To make Dip:  
Mix 2 tablespoons of dry mix with ¾  cup sour cream.  Chill for 2 hours and serve as a dip.  
 
To make Salad Dressing:   
Mix together  3 tablespoons dry mix with 1 cup mayonnaise and 2/3 cup buttermilk .  Chill in r efrigerator 
for about 2 hours. (Do not use regular milk in place of buttermilk. It wonôt taste good.) 
 
 

 
 

 

Club Websites! 
 

GFWC: www.GFWC.org 

GFWC-Wyoming: http://www.gfwcwyoming.org  

GFWC Womenôs Civic League of Cheyenne: http://www.womenscivicleaguecheyenne.org  

Christmas House Facebook page:  GFWC Womenôs Civic League of Cheyenne  

 
 
 

Group e-Mails  
 

GFWC Womenôs Civic League of Cheyenne:  wclcmembers@googlegroups.com 

WCLC social group (non-club topics):  wclcsocial@googlegroups.com    

WCLC Board of Directors:  wclcboard@googlegroups.com 

http://www.gfwc.org/
http://www.gfwcwyoming.org/
http://www.womenscivicleaguecheyenne.org/
mailto:wclcmembers@googlegroups.com
mailto:wclcsocial@googlegroups.com
mailto:wclcboard@googlegroups.com
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Conservation Community Service Program  

Roberta Bolton, Chair 
Beth Burgess, Co-Chair 
 
Now that weôre past Christmas House and the holidays, hereôs a look 
back at one of the last nice days we had last fall.  Several members 
gathered to clean up our section of the Greater Cheyenne Greenway 
with style.  
 
Our club has been responsible for our section of the Greenway since 
2002.  The greenway project started in Martin Luther King Park in 
1990 and focuses on water quality, aesthetic appeal, and equal access 
to a non-motorized transportation system for all users.  How fitting it 
is that Civic League is a participant in this special project! 
 

Watch for our scheduled cleanup day when the warm weather appears again. 
 
 
 

Announcements! 
 

Fun is in the Wind!  
 
 
January 23.  X-JWC is holding  a Bunco fundraiser  on January 23, beginning at 1:00 
p.m., at the Unitarian Universalist Church.  Ninety percent of the profits will be 
donated to the Comea Shelter, Friday Food Bags, and the LCCC Scholarship program.  
Look for the sign-up sheet at our General Membership meeting on January 13.  You 
may also contact members Phyllis Salzburg or Trish Peoples to get signed up.  Come 
join the fun!  
 

 
January 28.   Day of Giving will  hold a fundraising lunch at Texas Roadhouse.  Tickets are $10 for 
pulled pork, corn, Caesar salad, and rolls.  Purchase tickets by January 20.  Call Greta at 635-3943. 
Funds support Day of Giving's year around effort to help local agencies by purchasing items they need for 
their clients but do not receive in donations from the public.  
 
 
February 6.   Family Promise of Cheyenne will be hosting Short Stack for a 
Tall Cause , Flapjack Fundraiser at Applebee's February 6, 8-10 am.  Tickets 
are $7.00, available from Phyllis Salzburg.  Family Promise is a non-profit 
organization that coordinates temporary housing in local churches and 
provides support for homeless families with children.  
 
 

February 10.  "Bucks for  Bags."   GFWC-Wyoming has asked each club to provide 
much-needed funds to the State account.  To that end, WCLC has decided to run a 
"Bucks for Bags" fundraiser.  At the February 10 General Membership meeting, we 
will weigh your Bag (Purse), and charge you a "Buck" for every pound.  So bring 
your (heaviest) purse in February, and help GFWC-Wyoming.  Participation is 
voluntary!  The owner of the heaviest purse will get  a prize!  Event chairs: Trish 
Peoples and Flo Beville. 

 


